
 

The Spanish National Securities Market Commission (CNMV) has suspended the on-
site filing of documentation at the General Registry of its head office in Barcelona 
from 8 to 19 July, due to the transfer of its offices to the new head office located at 
calle Bolivia 56.   

However, continuity in the filing and processing of documentation is guaranteed via 
the following channels: 

 
1. Any document, application or notification may be sent using the area enabled 

at the CNMV’s Virtual Office at the following link:  

https://sede.cnmv.gob.es/sedecnmv/sedeelectronica.aspx 
 
To do so, you must have a DNI (Spanish national identity card) or a certificate 
with a recognised electronic signature. 
 

2. Persons or entities who are not legally bound to deal with the Administration 
electronically and/or those who do not hold a digital certificate or electronic 
DNI may send their documents to the email address registro@cnmv.es. All 
documents received by this means will be subject to entry registration. 
Senders will receive an acknowledgement of receipt with the assigned 
registration number. The CNMV may review the document and, where 
appropriate, require its correction and amendment under the terms provided 
for by law. 

Finally, we remind you that investors can send their enquiries and complaints: 
 

- By writing to the CNMV Complaints Service, at C/ Edison, 4 - 28006 Madrid. 
For this purpose, a form has been made available on the website 
www.cnmv.es, in the “Investor Section”, under "enquiries". This form is 
available at the following link: 

 http://www.cnmv.es/portal/Inversor/Como-Consultar.aspx 
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- By telematic means, through the CNMV Virtual Office, using either your digital 
certificate or digital DNI, or your username and password. To use this means, you 
must access via the following link:  

http://www.cnmv.es/Portal/inversor/Como-Reclamar.aspx 

 
- By phone on 900 535 015. 

This temporary cessation of the on-site service in Barcelona does not affect the CNMV 
registry at its Madrid head office, which will continue to be fully operational. 

From 19 July, the CNMV will continue to provide its services in Barcelona at its new 
head office at calle Bolivia, 56. 
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